TO: 
Larry Krissek   

Chair, Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)

FROM: James Fredal, 

Chair, Social,  Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee

RE: 
Semester Conversion Proposal for Psychology BS

December 28, 2010

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI reviewed the semester conversion proposal for the BS program in Psychology on December 9th and voted unanimously to approve the proposal for consideration in the full CCI.

The Psychology department reviewed comparable programs at peer institutions and made a few changes to their BS program: they reduced the required core area courses from six to four and they restructured their advanced courses so that they integrate more closely with the core areas.  The new core area structure and advanced course requirements (two courses, with at least one that is sequenced with a core area course) allow BA students more elective opportunities, including more intensive work within one area, research with a faculty member, or an internship experience.   In addition to core courses (four courses, 12 units) and advanced electives (two courses, 6 units), the major will continue to include a data analysis and research requirement (four courses, 12 units).  Students will then take additional elective courses to complete their 36 hour minimum for the major. 
The subcommittee originally reviewed the proposed semester conversion for the Psychology BS on November 19th.    The subcommittee returned the proposal to Psychology with a number of comments and questions, primarily regarding stated learning objectives (which were inconsistent across the proposal and very broad), a question about transition and assessment plans, and a question about the existence of a pre-major.  Psychology replied to our response with a revised proposal, which the subcommittee then reconsidered on December 9th.   We determined that our concerns had been adequately addressed and therefore approved the proposal unanimously with a recommendation that it be reviewed and approved by the full CCI.
Since the subcommittee’s review (and in the process of preparing this letter) I’ve discovered two errors that need to be addressed in the proposal  for the BS before it goes forward.  First, the Major sheet (pg 14 of the proposal), under Section I: Data Analysis and Research Requirements says “Take both of the courses listed below.” It should read “Take all the courses listed below” or “Take all four courses listed below.”  Second, the Major Course Planning Sheet (page 17 of the proposal) lists only two courses under Data Analysis and Research Requirements. It should list all four required research courses.  Third, the final paragraph under Rationale for Proposed Major Changes (page 7 of the proposal) says “These revisions allow students either three (for BS) or four (for BA) elective courses.” In fact, the revisions  should allow for two elective courses for the BS (four required data analysis and research methods courses rather than two as for the BA), and four for the BA.  These changes, while minor, should be fixed before the proposal gets approved by the CCI.

Given these changes, I recommend the proposal be considered and approved by the CCI.
Jim Fredal
